
Dear instructors,

Course evaluations for the Winter 2015 term will be available to students from March 23 to May 1 (or March 23 to April 15 for units following the condensed evaluation period). 
As you may know, end-of-course evaluations serve four main functions: they help instructors improve future offerings of courses, inform students about courses and instructors, help administrators and faculty committees in their decision-making processes, and are used as a component of the teaching dossier. 
Adding Questions to your Course Evaluation

As a course instructor, you may add up to 3 questions to your course evaluation. Click here to submit your additional questions by Tuesday, March 10, 2015. Recommended questions are available here. If you have any questions or feedback about the new webform, please contact mercury.info@mcgill.ca. 
Encouraging Student Participation
There are several actions that you can take to encourage your students to complete their course evaluations. 

1. Talk to your students about the value you place on course evaluations and describe changes that you have made to your course in response to previous feedback;

2. Let students know that it takes only a few minutes to fill out each course evaluation and that they can complete them anytime during the course evaluation period directly in Mercury, which is available in in Minerva; 
3. Ask students to bring their laptops, smartphones, or tablets to class and allow time to fill them out during class, conferences, tutorials, or labs. It can be helpful to do this at the beginning of the session. Note that you and any Teaching Assistants must leave the room during this process;
4. Through myCourses, you can post announcements in the News tool, add “Course Evaluations” to your course navigation bar, add a reminder widget to your homepage, and more. Instructions are available here;
5. Let students know if you have agreed to disseminate the results—students are more inclined to complete course evaluations if they know that they and future students will have access to the results. Instructions to grant or deny permission are available here. Note that written comments are always treated as confidential and are never disseminated. Please note that if you do not enter a decision by May 31, 2015, your numerical course evaluation results will be made available if response thresholds are met.   
Check out our list of “10 Ways to Encourage Course Evaluation Participation.” Additional strategies, including University-administered efforts, are available here.
Accessing Mercury
You can access your Mercury page here or through the “Faculty Menu” in Minerva. Your Mercury page allows you to view the evaluation period dates, preview/print the course evaluation questionnaire as it appears to students, monitor response rates in real time during the evaluation period, view/download your course evaluation results, grant/deny permission to disseminate your numerical course evaluation results to students, and enter your own comments regarding your numerical results. Online how-to manuals are also available to help you navigate your Mercury page.
Interpreting Course Evaluation Results

Teaching and Learning Services has created guidelines to help you interpret your course evaluation results. Click here to access a document on interpreting your results, a sample table for reporting your numerical results, and a worksheet to help you analyze written comments. You can also set up a consultation with an Educational Developer to discuss your results, their interpretation and appropriate follow-up.  

Additional Information and Resources
· The Teaching and Learning Services Course Evaluations website is available here. 
· For technical problems with Minerva or Mercury, contact the IT Service Desk: ITsupport@mcgill.ca or 514-398-3398.
· For questions regarding course evaluation content, process or policy, email mercury.info@mcgill.ca. 
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